Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam Missionaries to

QUEENSLAND, AUSTRALIA



Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Jonesville, NC 28642

October News 2011

Dear Praying Friends,

My God shall supply all your need according to his riches in glory by Christ Jesus (Phil. 4:19). Sometimes I think we read these words or even quote them without appreciating the personal testimony Paul has given here. Paul had learned to depend on the Lord, in times of plenty, and in times of want. In ALL, he trusted the Lord. In this past month, we had given the Lord "His part" of our monies, and paid most of our bills. We were short, but trusted the Lord to supply the need. The Lord supplied the need and then some through a surprising and gracious gift from overseas. How awesome is that! I am not on Paul's level of spirituality, but I am learning to trust Him.

Forgive me for whining, but our family has had its share of physical problems over the last few months. Becca is at just about full strength after having had a surgery; Reese has been slowed down by her allergies; Bryce is almost back to "normal" after having broken his foot; I have struggled with a voice/throat problem for a few weeks now, but am slowly getting back to my normal ministries. I have an appointment with a specialist on the 27th of October to make sure every thing is good. Please pray for continued recovery for us all. Along with our usual ministries, we have a few big outreach activities over the next few weeks. We have a "continuous cricket match" and a "Super Saturday" coming up. Both give good opportunities to share the Gospel with unsaved friends and students. Please pray for safety and for clear presentations of the Gospel.

At church, we have seen a few people visit and are encouraged by the folks the Lord is sending our way. We have a baptism service planned for the middle of next month; please pray for those being baptized.

Thank you for helping us to reach Townsville with the good news of Christ Jesus. Your prayers and financial support are much appreciated.

Love, Kelly and Becca Gilliam

PS- Thank you to all who sent birthday cards to Becca. She is getting older ©